
 
 

September 2, 2016 
 
 
Mr. John Passehl, Geology Supervisor 
Underground Injection Control Program 
Wyoming Department 
  of Environmental Quality 
200 W. 17th St. 4th Floor 
Cheyenne, WY  82002  
 
SUBJECT: FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT FOR THE LOST CREEK IN SITU 

URANIUM RECOVERY FACILITY LICENSE AMENDMENT FOR CLASS V 
UNDERGROUND INJECTION CONTROL WELLS  
(DOCKET NUMBER:  40-9068) 

 
Dear Mr. Passehl: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff has completed its final Environmental 
Assessment (EA) for the Lost Creek In Situ Uranium Recovery Facility license amendment for 
Class V underground injection control wells.  Enclosed is the final EA and associated Finding of 
No Significant Impact.  This information was published in the Federal Register on  
September 6, 2016.  
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 2.390 of the “Agency Rules 
of Practice and Procedures,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public 
inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records 
component of the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  
Other documents related to this action can also be found in the NRC Public Document Room or 
from ADAMS. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Kellee Jamerson of my staff at (301) 415-7408 or 
via e-mail at:  Kellee.Jamerson@nrc.gov.  
 
      Sincerely,  
 
       /RA/ 
 
      Lydia W. Chang, Chief 
      Environmental Review Branch 
      Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards,  
        and Environmental Review  
      Office of Nuclear Materials Safety 
        and Safeguards  
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